
Sanibonani bonkhosi!  Hello kings! 
 

Greetings from Heather Arvidson in Swaziland, Africa.  In Swaziland, if you do 
not know the surname of the person you are greeting, or you are greeting a large 
group of people, you address them formally in the name of the king. 
 
For the last year I’ve been living in Bhekinkhosi – a large rural 
community in the middle of Swaziland. It is beautiful here; I have a 
360-degree view of rolling hills and mountains, a sun that rises 
through my window and sets behind the mountains in the distance. There 
are cows, goats, sheep and chickens roaming everywhere and LOTS of 
children. I live with the Mdlulis, an incredibly loving, energetic, 
fun and giant family. I stay with twelve boys under the age of ten – 
it seems I finally got the little brother(s) I always wanted. We’re 
like a real family, sometimes I really love them, and sometimes I want 
to slam the door in their faces. 
 

               
                     
 

                                  



                                                       
 

                                               

 



 
I work at the community Primary School. With 800 students coming to 
learn from 17 teachers, I think it’s safe to say we have an 
overcrowding problem. The teachers are hardworking, kind and jovial 
and the students are even more wonderful. I feel blessed to be in a 
community where everyone knows my name; everyone appreciates my 
existence, efforts and work; and everyone is always excited to see me. 
For now, this is my home.  
 
 

              
 
I work a lot with the students. I have a debate club that meets once a 
week consisting of four to ten girls. We discuss topics like school 
uniforms, boys learning home economics, girls playing sports, girls 
going to school and women working – in a lot of ways this country is 
like America in the 50s. But it is good for the girls, and they 
strongly believe they are equal to boys and men (although the 
government may not agree). We talk a lot about HIV/AIDS, and only 
recently have they grown comfortable enough with me to ask about sex 
and condoms. But in a country with the highest rate of HIV/AIDS in the 
world, keeping one girl from contracting the disease will make me 
happy. 
 
I am also working with the Home Economic teacher on an 
income-generating project for the school. There is a school tuck shop 
(like a school store – school supplies and snacks) that we run every 
day during lunch. The proceeds of the tuck shop go to buying school 
uniforms for OVCs (orphans and vulnerable children). There is free 
primary education for students up to grade 5, after that point parents 
have to start paying, however if you are an orphan the government will 
continue to cover the cost. Sadly, in many ways it is better to be an 



orphan in Swaziland, than to have living parents. Even if your school 
fees are covered, however, students must pay for their own uniforms. 
And for some students about ten to fifteen a year, this is impossible. 
These students are provided with uniforms by the school. One of the 
most optimistic scenes in Swaziland schools are the grade one students 
in uniforms two or three sizes too big, at our school the color is 
bright red and gold and the shoes are perfectly polished. But a few 
years later, things change. The hems have been let out, the color is 
almost brown and the shoes are falling apart. The bright optimism of 
their early years has faded, but at least they are still in school. 
 
But back to the tuck shop, and it’s profits. There is a big push in 
Peace Corps to help host country nationals to become less reliant on 
handouts. There is a large culture of dependence in third world 
countries, because organizations boasting millions of dollars in 
donations come and give, give, give – expecting nothing in return – 
and then they leave. So through the Peace Corps, Bhekinkhosi Primary 
School applied for a grant to build a school garden. Students 
requesting school uniforms will be asked to work in the garden after 
school a few times a week. They will also be able to keep some of the 
produce harvesting in the garden. This will prepare students for a 
world of work, rather than expecting handouts. 
 
We received a donation of 1000 books from an organization called Books 
for Africa, which helps to deliver books to communities in Africa with 
a Peace Corps presence. Growing up, I remember reading with my parents 
every night before bed, in fact I don’t really remember actually 
learning to read. But here, this isn’t the case, children aren’t read 
to, and they don’t usually start to read – even in their native tongue 
– until they start school. And when they do learn to read, it is in 
English, sadly, not siSwati (and they think it is amazing when I can 
read siSwati, when in fact I can read siSwati because I can read 
English, and therefore almost any language using something resembling 
the English alphabet). So one of the goals of Peace Corps Swaziland is 
to encourage Swazis to not only learn to read, but to read to learn. A 
fundamental act we take for granted at home, and yet so missing and 
needed here. So my hope, and the school’s, is to have a library 
completed by the time I leave. But for now, I am working with the 
teachers to get age and level appropriate books to the students and 
working directly with a few of the students to help their literacy 
through books. 
 
Last, but certainly not least – in fact my greatest accomplishment 
thanks to the help of South Church – the new preschool (or creche in 
siSwati). The old preschool was housed in a run down old clinic. Its 
size was maybe ten by ten and with 20+ students you can imagine how 



crowded it got. It had broken glass windows, built in shelves that led 
to children falling from rather high places and it had no size 
appropriate furniture or really any teaching space. However, Mrs. 
Tfwala (pronounced, miraculously exactly as it’s spelt) managed to 
educate her students in an up beat, loving manner. In a country where 
corporal punishment is the norm, I have never seen her lay a hand on a 
child, and she gives each one a hug every morning and before they 
leave. She is about 65 and missing her front teeth, but she is without 
a doubt the most wonderful person I’ve met or worked with. 

 
 
We started constructed in early June. Mr. Dlamini (again pronounced as 
it is spelt) worked with three other carpenters to finish the job in 
just under two months, very untypically Swazi. We now have a room 
about 15m x 10m, with cubbies, shelves, preschooler sized tables and 
chairs and a giant floor to nearly ceiling chalkboard – the logic 
being children could write and draw on the chalkboard since chalk is 
cheaper than paper and pens. The room is beautiful, and Mrs. Tfwala 
and all her students, are thrilled about its completion. There is now 
space for her to teach and demonstrate, and for the children to run 
around and play. She can more easily set up different stations and use 
the space more effectively. There is a large, safe, flat space out 
front for the children to play outdoors, and although a swing set was 
too expensive there are tires in the ground for them to jump on and 



play with. This space is much more conducive to learning. And as an 
added bonus, countless older children have told me they wish they 
could have gone to school in the new building. 

 
 

                                                                                                                                              



      
 
I know I mentioned earlier that we are trying to encourage Swazi’s to 
be more independent, more reliant on themselves and each other. But 
sometimes there are things that only money can buy, or in this case 
build. Although, the money came from elsewhere, I strongly believe that 
many Swazi’s put in the hard work to make it happen. Mr. Dlamini and 
his crew for constructing – putting in many extra hours and taking 
much less pay, Mrs. Tfwala for going from store to store looking for 
the lowest price building materials, and Mr. Ginindza, the primary 
school’s head teacher, for donating his time and energy to make sure 
construction went smoothly. But as I said, this could not have been 
completed without the generous donation of South Church. I, and all of 
us in Bhekinkhosi want to thank you for making this happen. In a year 
from now I will be back in America, but the Bhekinkhosi Preschool will 
still stand, and the memory of myself and the people who helped build 
the school will live on. 
 

   



                

                                             
 
Siyabonga kakhulu umndeni wami, 
Fisiwe Mdluli ne Bhekinkhosi Nazarene Primary School 
 
My family, thank you very much, 
Heather Arvidson and Bhekinkhosi Nazarene Primary School 
 
 

                  
                 Preschool children testing out new furniture 


